
LICENSING BOARD

ABERDEEN, 10 OCTOBER 2017.  Minute of meeting of the LICENSING BOARD.  
Present:  Councillor Boulton, Convener;;   and Councillors Cameron, Donnelly, 
Lesley Dunbar, Grant, Greig, McLellan and Townson.

LIST OF APPLICATIONS

The Board had before it, for its consideration the applications as listed in articles 2-6 of 
this minute.

APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE- WILLIAM HILL, 23 
SCOTSTOWN ROAD, BRIDGE OF DON, ABERDEEN, AB22 8HH

2.1. Mr Munro, solicitor for the Board, advised the Board this was a variation 
application for an internal re configuration.  The application had not attracted any 
representations and was in line with Board Policy.  The applicant had therefore been 
advised his attendance was not required and had decided to take this opportunity.  

The Board resolved:-

To grant the application.  

APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENCE – TRINITY HALL, HOLBURN STREET, 
ABERDEEN, AB10 6DA

2.2  Mr Munro advised the Board the applicant already had a club licence but were 
now looking to open up their offering to non-members.  The club will surrender their 
existing club licence if granted a premises licence.  The application had not attracted 
any representations and was in line with Board Policy.  The applicant had therefore 
been advised his attendance was not required and had decided to take this opportunity.  

The Board resolved:-

To grant the application. 

APPLICATION FOR PROVISIONAL PREMISES LICENCE- MOZZA, UNIT FS12A, 
UNION SQUARE, ABERDEEN, AB11 5RG

2.3 The Board had before them a letter of representation from Police Scotland dated 
18 July 2017 and Memo from Diane Sande, LSO, dated 19 July 2017.

Mr Cummings, solicitor for applicant, addressed the Board in support of the application.  
Mr Cummings provided an updated wording for young person’s access which was 
distributed to the Board.  

Thereafter, The Board heard Sergeant Flett speak to the letter.  
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Thereafter Diane Sande, LSO, spoke to her letter.

The Board resolved:-
To grant the amended application with the local condition drugs policy. 

APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE- 74 URQUHART ROAD, 
ABERDEEN, AB24 5NB

2.4 Mr Munro advised the Board the application had not attracted any 
representations and was in line with Board Policy.  The applicant had therefore been 
advised his attendance was not required and had decided to take this opportunity.  
.  

 The Board resolved:-

To grant the application.

APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE-BP DYCE FILING 
STATION, WELLHEADS ROAD, DYCE, ABERDEEN, AB21 7HG

2.5  Mr Munro advised the Board the application had not attracted any 
representations and was in line with Board Policy.  The applicant had therefore been 
advised his attendance was not required and had decided to take this opportunity. 

The Board resolved:-

To grant the application.  

APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE- PARAMOUNT BAR

2.6. The Board had before them a letter of representation from Police Scotland dated 
27 September 2017, LSO memo dated 29 September 2017 and letter of objection from 
a member of public dated 13 September 2017.  

Theresa Hunt, solicitor for the applicant alongside Martin Brown on behalf of the 
applicant, addressed the Board in support of the application.

Thereafter, The Board heard Sergeant Flett speak to the letter.

Thereafter Diane Sande, LSO, spoke to her letter
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The Board resolved:

To grant the application with conditions regarding late hours opening.

APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE- PARKWAY, 
BALGOWNIE ROAD, BRIDGE OF DON, ABERDEEN, AB22 8LX

2.7 The Board had before them a letter of representation from Police Scotland dated 
26 September 2017.

Michael Dougal, agent for applicant on behalf of the applicant, addressed the Board in 
support of the application.

Thereafter, The Board heard Sergeant Flett speak to the letter.

The Board resolved:

To grant the application with amendment.

APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE- WILD GINGER, 
BASEMENT, 367 UNION STREET, ABERDEEN, AB11 6BT

2.8 Mr Munro advised the Board the application had  attracted representations from 
Police Scotland and the Licensing Standards Officer, however these had since been 
withdrawn, Mr Munro asked Sargent Flett and Diane Sande to confirm this to the Board.  

Sargent Flett and Diane Sande confirmed that their respective representations had 
been withdrawn

Mr Munro advised that this was therefore a non-contentious applications and was in line 
with Board Policy.  The applicant had therefore been advised his attendance was not 
required and had decided to take this opportunity.  

The Board resolved:

To grant the application as amended. 
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APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE- SLAINS CASTLE, 14-18 
BELMONT STREET, ABERDEEN, AB10 1JH

2.9. Mr Munro advised the Board it had been suggested the applicant may be looking 
to withdraw this application but that Mr Cummings was here and he may provide further 
details.

Mr Cummings, solicitor for the applicant advised the applicant was seeking a deferral in 
order to address some of the issues raised in the consultation responses.  

The Board resolved:

To defer the application.

PREMISES LICENCE  REVIEW- PRIME CUTS, 21 CROWN TERRACE, ABERDEEN, 
AB11 6HD

2.10. Mr Munro advised the Board the premises review was before them as the 
licence holder had not made payment of the annual fee from 2016.

Mr Munro advised the Board the Licensing Team had not been able to contact the 
licence holder and it appeared the business was no longer running.   

The Board resolved:

To revoke the premises licence.  

PREMISES LICENCE REVIEW- DISCOUNT UK, UNIT 4, KITTYBREWSTER RETAIL 
PARK, ABERDEEN, AB24 3LW

2.11. Mr Munro advised the Board the premises review was before them as the 
licence holder had not made payment of the annual fee from 2016.

Mr Munro advised the Board the Licensing Team had not been able to contact the 
licence holder and it appeared the business was no longer running.   

The Board resolved:

To revoke the premises licence.  



5

LICENSING BOARD
20 June 2017

PREMISES LICENCE REVIEW- 278 GEORGE STREET, ABERDEEN, AB25 1HL

2.12 Mr Munro advised the Board the premises review was before them as the 
licence holder had not made payment of the annual fee from 2016.

Mr Munro advised the Board the Licensing Team had not been able to contact the 
licence holder and it appeared the business was no longer running.   

The Board resolved:

To revoke the premises licence.

PREMISES LICENCE REVIEW- PETERCULTER POST OFFICE & SHOP, 177 
NORTH DEESIDE ROAD, PETERCULTER, ABERDEEN, AB14 0UJ

2.13. Mr Munro advised the Board the premises review was before them as the 
licence holder had not made payment of the annual fee from 2016.

Mr Munro advised the Board the Licensing Team had not been able to contact the 
licence holder and it appeared the business was no longer running.   

The Board resolved:

To revoke the premises licence 

PREMISES LICENCE REVIEW- PETERCULTER POST OFFICE & SHOP, 177 
NORTH DEESIDE ROAD, PETERCULTER, ABERDEEN, AB14 0UJ

2.14. Mr Munro advised the Board the premises review was before them as the 
licence holder had not made payment of the annual fee from 2016.

Mr Munro advised the Board the Licensing Team had not been able to contact the 
licence holder and it appeared the business was no longer running.   

The Board resolved:

To revoke the premises licence.  
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PREMISES LICENCE REVIEW- TPC CONFERENCING, 19 CROWN TERRACE, 
ABERDEEN

2.15. Mr Munro advised the Board the premises review was before them as the 
licence holder had not made payment of the annual fee from 2016.

Mr Munro advised the Board the Licensing Team had not been able to contact the 
licence holder and it appeared the business was no longer running.   . 

The Board resolved:

To revoke the premises licence. 

APPLICATION FOR PERSONAL LICENCE

3. The Board had before it a letter of objection from Police Scotland dated 15 August 
2017.

The applicant appeared in support of his application.

Thereafter, The Board heard Sergeant Flett speak to the letter.

The Board Resolved

To refuse the application.  

APPLICATION FOR PERSONAL LICENCE

4. The Board had before it a letter of representation from Police Scotland dated 18 
August 2017.

The applicant appeared in support of his application.

Thereafter, The Board heard Sergeant Flett speak to the letter

The Board Resolved

To grant the application.
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SCHEME OF DELEGATION

5. Sandy Munro, Solicitor for the Licensing Board, advised the Board had 
previously approved 2.1 and 3.2 of the report.  

The Convennor, advised the Board that the report suggested nothing but tightened up 
what was already being done for good governance.

The Board resolved:

To agree the report in its entirety.
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